
 Grant Application Submission Notification Memo  

TO: Jennifer Bruno, Cindy Gust-Jenson, Rachel Otto, Lisa Shaffer, Mary Beth Thompson 

CC: Sarah Behrens, Orion Goff, Jon Larsen, Sandee Moore, Jaysen Oldroyd, Melyn Osmond, Sylvia Richards,  
SLCRecorder@slcgov.com, Linda Sanchez, Jordan Smith, Blake Thomas, John Vuyk, Lehua Weaver 

FROM: Elizabeth Gerhart eg   
DATE: December 13, 2021 

SUBJECT: Transportation Alternatives Program 2024 | Foothill Drive Ped/Bike Safety Improvements Design 

FUNDING AGENCY: Wasatch Front Regional Council administering U.S. Department of Transportation 
Funds 

GRANT PROGRAM: Transportation Alternatives Program 2024 

REQUESTED GRANT AMOUNT: $544,463 

DEPARTMENT: Department of Community and Neighborhoods | Transportation Division 

COLLABORATING AGENCIES:   University of Utah and Research Park 
 Utah Transit Authority 
 
DATE SUBMITTED: December 9, 2021 
 
SPECIFICS:  

□ Equipment/Supplies Only 

□ Technical Assistance     

□ Provides          FTE 

 □ Existing □ New               □ Overtime   □ Requires Funding After Grant 

 Explanation:      

  Match Required  $39,537   In-Kind Services   and    Cash  

GRANT DETAILS: 

 Transportation Division requested $544,463 for the Foothill Drive Ped/Bike Safety Improvements Design. 
 

 The project will complete 40% design and cost estimates to improve multiple pedestrian and bike crossings 
across Foothill Drive between 1300 East and Parley’s Interchange.   
 

 The $39,537 match will be included in a Capital Improvement Program FY2023 request submitted by 
Transportation Division as part of Future Transformations: Corridor and Area Studies. 

 
 The Transportation Alternatives Program funds are anticipated to be available in fiscal year 2024 in the event of 

a grant award. 
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